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TOWN OF EPSOM

BUDGET COMMITTEE

SEPTEMBER 13, 2018
Present:  Marylou LaFleur-Keane, Chairman; Joni Kitson, Vice Chairman; David Fiorentino; Len Gilman; Joyce Heck; Virginia Drew, Selectmen’s Representative; Ralph Weeks; Bill Yeaton, School Board Representative
Not in Attendance: Penny Graham; Gary Kitson, Water District Representative; Tony Soltani; Mary Frambach
Other Attendees: Pat Connors, Epsom Central School Principal; Lucie Weeks, School Board Member; Peter Warburton; Superintendent 
Marylou opened the meeting at 6:37 PM.  Marylou noted that Penny would not be attending tonight.  Joni noted that Gary and Mary would not be attending tonight.
Ralph discussed there should be a recorder for the secretary to use for the minutes as he had difficulty understanding the June minutes.
Ralph motioned to purchase a recorder for the secretary; Len seconded the motion for discussion purposes.

After discussion the Committee determined to table the motion.

Ralph indicated he would not be running for reelection in March.  Marylou thanked him for his time on the Committee.

School Report

Mr. Connors reviewed the Epsom Central School Report Card.   He discussed the “Math Reports” at length.  He noted the difference in teaching math the old text (My Math/Glencoe) method vs. the Eureka method being introduced.  The Eureka method tests the children on the way they get to the answer, not just the answer.  He indicated the new method would be difficult for everyone involved, student, teacher and parents as they work through the process.

Dave asked how this would affect the budget; it will not affect the budget.  Mr. Connors noted that many of the items needed are located online so teachers are able to copy them.
Ralph has gone to the State website and did not have issues with doing the math under the new system.

Mr. Connors reviewed the remainder of the Annual Report Card.

Marylou noted that enrollment from Epsom was down at Pembroke Academy.  Mr. Connors noted that the figure was as of March 2018.  He will obtain the current numbers.

Mr.  Connors discussed grants the school had applied for.

Ralph asked the cost per student for half day kindergarten.  Mr. Connors noted they included a teacher, aide, building and material costs.  This is approximately $110,000.00 with 15 to 18 students per classroom.
The school is scheduled to present its 2019-2020 budget on December 13th.

Minutes of June 21, 2018
The minutes of June 21, 2018 were reviewed and amended.

Virginia motioned to approve the minutes of June 21, 2018 as amended, Dave seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Marylou noted the 2019 Budget Lines for the Committee asking if anyone wanted to make any changes.  Ralph reiterated the suggestion to purchase a recorder for the secretary.  No changes were made to the Budget Committee’s budget for 2019.

Joni motioned to accept the 2019 Budget Committee budget as presented, Len seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
It was discussed that the Budget Committee would not receive the Selectmen’s budget until November 8th.  
The 2018 Expenditures to date were reviewed.  Joni asked Virginia why the Property Insurance Line was overspent.  Virginia noted some of the cost was for deductibles and increased costs.  Marylou will e-mail Nancy with the question with a response to be made to the entire Committee.

Virginia noted the Police Department is adding some things in the 2019 budget that were recommended in the MRI Report.  They are looking at life safety issues, training and purchasing a hybrid Ford Explorer.  Dave asked if the scheduling had been changed as the report suggested.  Virginia noted it was not discussed at the meeting as the Chief only discussed the 2019 budget.
Virginia noted that the Zoning Compliance Officer has added $600.00 to his budget for an assistant for light duty items.

Marylou noted the next meeting would be November 8th with the Selectmen presenting the Town Budget.
Dave motioned to adjourn, Virginia seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Marylou adjourned the meeting at 7:53 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Betsy Bosiak

Recording Secretary
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